PPCA General Meeting January 10th, 2005

President Karl Gloeckner opened the meeting at 7:08pm.

A Ft. Lauderdale Police Officer was in attendance to give us an update about the department and the recent hiring of replacement officers in training.  He noted our concerns about particular locations of crime such prostitution and drugs. 

The first guest speaker was an architect, Robert Alica.  He showed us the plans for converting a home to an office for a lawyer at 413 SE 18th Street.  A motion to send a letter of approval was made by Karl with Ray Dettmann’s second. 

Next on the agenda was the issue of paved parking at SE 13th St. between SE 3rd and 2nd Avenues.  Peter Pardington and George Gretas gave a presentation from the city’s engineering staff of a compromise plan.  After a lengthy discussion a motion by Kathleen Ireland was made to either leave the parking as it currently is, also keeping in mind that we still prefer the return of the green space back, or our we interested in the city’s proposal of parallel parking.  Judy Nelson second the motion.  After a show of hands 15 members voted for the parking to stay as is currently is with 0 voting for the parallel parking.  (For further details the Secretary’s hand written minutes can be made available.)

The Treasurer’s report was handed out to the membership.  After the membership had a moment to look over the report, Judy Nelson made a motion to approve with Jan Meister’s second.  Passed unopposed.

The Secretary’s minutes were handed out to the membership for review.  Motion made to accept the minutes by Susan Gloeckner with Ray Dettmann’s second.  Passed unopposed.

Jan Meister gave an update on the Toys for Tykes held in December at Broward General Medical Center.  She thanked the members for their generosity.  New members expressed their desire to help with next year’s toy drive. 

Karl next gave an update on median maintenance.  PPCA needs people to step forward to help with the maintenance.  Karl has mainly been the only one doing the maintenance.  A few members expressed that they would help.  Thank you! 

Under new business:

Jan Meister expressed the need to return to monthly general meetings.  Many upcoming issues will be demanding the memberships attention and monthly meetings for voting purposes are necessary.  The motion was made by Jan with Susan’s second.  Passed unopposed. 

Ray Dettmann made a motion with Karl’s second to write a letter to the City Manager in regards to the crime issue in our area.  Passed unopposed.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Susan with Jan’s second.  

